
 

 

 PROVIDENCE TOWNSHIP PLANNING COMMISSION 
December 18, 2017 

 
The meeting of the Providence Township Planning Commission was held in the Township Municipal office, 200 
Mount Airy Road, on December 18, 2017. Members present were Andrew Odell, Chairman, Anthony Nardella, 
Vice Chairman, Kara Kalupson and Brent Musser, alternate member. Mark Deimler, township engineer was 
also present. There were no observers present. Chairman Andrew Odell called the meeting to order at 7:00 
p.m.  A motion was made by Mr. Nardella and seconded by Mr. Musser to approve the minutes of the October 
16, 2017 meeting.  The motion was carried unanimously.  The minutes were signed by all appropriate 
members present.   
 
Mr. Odell reminded the Planning Commission members of the drop-in retirement party for Constance Peiffer 
on Tuesday, December 19, 2017 from 12 p.m. to 3 p.m. Mr. Odell commented on Mrs. Peiffer’s wealth of 
knowledge and her many years of service to the Township. Mr. Nardella stated that Dr. James Pennington, 
former long-time Planning Commission member passed away and his memorial service is on Friday. 
 
Mr. Deimler, township engineer spoke about the request from Jesse Esch to add 121 Pennsy Road to the 
Township’s Agricultural Security Area. The Agricultural Security Area Advisory Committee discussed the 
petition on Wednesday, December 13, 2017 and voted in favor of granting the request. Mrs. Kalupson made a 
motion to recommend approval of the addition of 121 Pennsy Road to the Township’s Agricultural Security 
Area. The motion was seconded by Mr. Nardella and the motion carried unanimously.  
 
Mr. Odell mentioned the Zoning Hearing Board hearings for October, November and December and asked if 
the Planning Commission members had any questions regarding the hearings.  
 
Mr. Odell commented on the calendar of meetings for January because of the holidays. The Board of 
Supervisors meeting will be held on Tuesday, January 2, 2018. The Zoning Hearing Board will be held on 
Tuesday, January 9, 2018 and Planning Commission will hold their meeting on Tuesday, January 16, 2018.  
 
There being no further business to discuss, a motion was made by Mr. Nardella and seconded by Mrs. 
Kalupson to adjourn the meeting.  The motion was carried unanimously. The meeting was adjourned at 7:08 
p.m. 
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